December 5, 2017 GERMAN TOWNSHIP ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES

The Advisory Board Meeting for German Township was called to order at 6:00 P.M. Board members present were Chairman, James Pepple, Secretary, Leta Johnson, Doloris Schosker and Trustee, Thomas McClanahan. The guests were Chuck Schosker, Tom and Diane Zmyslo, Bertran Shelton, Teresa McClanahan, and Jill Kurchal.

Tom had problems with the printer making it difficult to print checks.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted as read.

Tom reported that the new roof is completed.

The new budget incorporated the 2018 budget.

A couple came into the office. They said they have relatives in the Cripe Witter Cemetery. They were happy about how the direction is going. We will re-establish the Cemetery Committee on January 17th. It will be the same people plus more to join.

In regards to a chair rail; we are looking at a ramp. We want to get this done in the coming year.

Tom talked to Schuell Fence about replacing a fence at the Portage Praire Cemetery. They told Tom it would cost around \$3500 to just refinish the gate. He will go back and talk to them again.

The hall rental has been very good, so far this year, the total is \$8592.40.

The next meeting will be February 6, 2018.

Leta made a motion for adjournment. The motion passed 3-0 and the meeting adjourned at 6:50 P.M.

Chairman, James Pepple Secretary, Leta Johnson Doloris Schosker